Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting  
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 15 January 2014
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Geoff Collen, Mike Hedley and Linda Edwards 

Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) 
63. Welcome – the Chair welcomed those present
64. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllrs Nigel White, Martin Dickens and County Councillor Margaret Somerville
65. Declarations of interest – none
66. Previous Minutes – the minutes of meetings held on Wednesday 13 November 2013 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
67. Planning Decisions – none received
68. Planning Applications – none received
69. Planning Correspondence – none received
70. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerks expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for December 2013 and January 2014) - APPROVED

b) The parish council’s accounts for the current year to date were reviewed and NOTED

c) The council’s budget requirements for 2014/15 were considered and it was AGREED that the precept requirement for 2014/15 would be £1,879.02 as this should keep the charge to parishioners unchanged from the previous financial year
The adjournment for public participation was not required
71. Dog Waste Bins – the purchase and installation of dog waste bins was considered.  It was AGREED that no bins would be installed at present

72. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that the recent high tides had not caused very much flooding in the village.  Although there was slight overtopping near Reedham Ferry, the land was mostly protected by recently completed flood defence work.  The parish councils and local people had campaigned vigorously for the defence work to be carried out and their views had been vindicated, as without the work there would have been serious flooding.
73. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Geoff Collen reported that there were bad potholes in Ferry Road; this was a particular concern as the road is on a National Cycle Route.  Cllr Jim Rampling stated that the end of Ferry Road where it meets Reedham Ferry was lower than the surrounding river banks and so was the low point where flooding had occurred during recent storms.  This could be remedied by the road surface being raised near the entrance to the car park to match the height of the river defences.  The clerk would report these items to the County Council Highways Engineer.
74. District and County Councillors Reports – No reports were received from District Councillor William Kemp and County Councillor Margaret Somerville.
75. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
76. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 19 March 2014
77. Close – the meeting closed at 8:30pm            







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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